FAMILY ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES APRIL 13, 2021:

Demographic Trends & Facilities Planning Committee Update (Kim Koller):

- Update on current numbers, capacity limits, impact of Covid-19, future trends, and if current recommendations still make sense
- It would be ideal for all schools to be at 75-85% capacity
- Recent elementary school boundary changes helped to even out capacity at several schools
- Projections show high capacity at Putnam Heights by 2023-24
- Demographic predictions can be difficult because of Covid
- Recommend future additions be made to Manz, Meadowview, and Putnam Heights
- North HS is projected to be a near 93% capacity
 - This is the only secondary school being considered at this time for renovations/additions
- Future steps are to narrow focus to elementary schools and North HS, keep an eye on enrollments post-Covid, and monitor new housing developments

Elementary Reopening Update/Stats (Mike Johnson):

- Mr. Johnson shared a presentation about the first day back
- Many teachers were involved in getting schedules ready
- 99.5% of students returned for in person learning (only 4 students did not return)
- 142 students assigned to a new teacher for continuity because some teachers had been teaching different grade levels on different days
- There were 5 technology requests
- From Board approval to welcoming students timeline
 - o Board approval week of Feb. 22
 - Week of 3/1 Elementary principals' meeting
 - Week of 3/8 tech plans and moving/rearranging classrooms
 - Week of 3/15 finalizing ELO (Elementary learning outcomes), bus routes and student transit finalized
 - o Week of 3/22 master schedules finalized with specialists
- Other work includes a communication team to provide time and consistent communication to families
 - Assessments will be coming up to monitor student growth from the beginning of the year until now
- In person music, art, and PE were designed at the building level based on space

Superintendent's Update (Mike Johnson):

- District administration began discussing getting students back as soon as 3/19 based on the updated CDC recommendations
- Didn't hear anything back for Wisconsin DHS until 3/24

- Administrators worked over spring break to get protocols and scheduling in place to bring secondary students back to 4 days/week
- Scheduling for electives is still being worked out
- Summer school transportation with be expanded this year

Minutes submitted by Jenna Murphy